
 
 

April 11, 2025 

VIA EMAIL ONLY  
 
New Mexico Medical Board  
Records Custodian 
2055 S. Pacheco St., Bldg. 400 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-0503 
nmmb.ipra@nmmb.nm.gov 
 
RE:  IPRA Request for records from the New Mexico Medical Board on reported induced 

abortions. 
 
Dear Custodian of Public Records: 
 
Pursuant to the Inspection of Public Records Act § 14-2-1 et seq., the American Center for Law 
and Justice (ACLJ) requests records from the New Mexico Medical Board on reported induced 
abortions. 
 
For purposes of this Request, and unless otherwise indicated, the timeframe of records requested 
herein is December 1, 2024, through the date of receipt of this Request.  All terms used herein 
have the definitions given by NMSA § 14-2-6, et seq. 
 
The ACLJ requests copies the following records be provided via email: 
 
1. All public records including emails sent to the New Mexico State Board of Medical 

Examiners that in any way concern doctors who performed induced abortions and 
against whom disciplinary actions were filed.    

 
2. All public records of the New Mexico State Board of Medical Examiners that in any 

way concern doctors who performed or perform induced abortions against whom 
complaints were filed.    

 
3. All public records including emails and reports regarding doctors and attending 

physicians performing induced abortions pursuant to NM Stat. § 24-14-18. 
 
4. All public records related to a fetus(es), neonate(s), newborn(s) or “product(s) of 

conception” surviving, living, born alive, liveborn or otherwise displaying any sign of 
life as a result of or in conjunction with: an abortion, failed abortion, elective 






